
 

 
 
 
If you receive any literature 
from the Parish Council in 
future you will notice a new 
logo on our headed paper. 
We are very pleased to 
announce that, from over 
8,500 Parish and Town 
councils in the country, Esh 
Parish Council is the sixth 
Parish Council in County 
Durham, and the 427th 
nationally, to receive the 
coveted designation of 
Quality Parish Council Status. 
Of the 426 other successful 
councils around 50% have 
budgets substantially more 
than Esh Parish Councilôs. 
 
What does this mean for 
residents of Esh Parish?  
 
Quality Parish Council status 
is the Government 
benchmark for Parish and 
Town Councils. It is your 
assurance that Esh Parish 
Council is representative, in 
touch with its community, 
competent and capable of 
taking on additional 
responsibilities for the benefit 
of its electorate. Conferment 
of the award is based on a 
portfolio of evidence created 
by the Parish Clerk, Geoff 
Smith, with the assistance of 
the assistant clerk Mike 
Ackroyd, David Rider, the IT 

Officer and 
various 
councillors.  
 
The 
photograph on 
page 32 in our 
last issue 
gives you 
some idea of 
the size of this 
task (3 
enormous 
lever arch 
files). 
Evidence had 
to be provided to show that; 
the council was democratic; 
meetings were run 
competently and properly 
minuted; accounts were in 
order; we communicated with 
residents (via Esh Leaves, 
newsletters and our web site); 
and that our Clerk was 
adequately qualified. Geoff 
has previously created a 
similar portfolio of evidence in 
order to obtain his qualified 
Parish Clerk certificate, so he 
is now Esh Parishôs óMr 
Portfolioô! 
 
Chairman Alan Mollon said 
ñOver the years we have 
worked hard to maintain and 
improve the services we 
provide for the benefit of our 
community.  This 
accreditation is the highest 
accolade any Town or Parish 
Council can achieve and is 
confirmation that Esh Parish 

Council is one of the best 
local councils in the Country.  
I would like to thank the 
Parish Clerk, Geoff Smith, for 
all his hard work over the last 
18 months in obtaining a 
Certificate in Local Council 
Administration and then 
preparing, and submitting, a 
portfolio for approval to the 
Accreditation Panel under the 
Quality Parish Council 
scheme. My thanks also to 
other Councillors and staff for 
their valuable contributionsò.   
 
Councillor William Waters, 
chairman of the County 
Durham Association of Local 
Councils added ñA lot of hard 
work and commitment is 
required to obtain Quality 
Parish Council Status and 
both the councillors and clerk 
are to be congratulated on 
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their success. This is 
especially pleasing as Esh 
Parish Council is one of the 
smaller Parish Councils within 
the County and are an 
inspiration for others to 
followò.  
 
Having obtained Quality 
Status the Parish Council is 
now able to discuss with both 
the County Council, and 
District Council, the possible 
delivery of more local 
services either separately or 
in partnership with them. We 
already run some services on 
behalf of the District Council, 
and receive a payment for 
this through an annual 
contribution in addition to 
our Precept. Any 
additional responsibilities 
the Parish Council is able 
to take over will be based 
on similar negotiations. 
The advantage of doing 
this is, of course, that we 
are more local and so 
better placed to consult 
with the residents of Esh 
Parish and so deliver the 
services you require. 
 
Chris Bloor, Vice 
Chairman, Esh Parish 
Council 
 
 

An item for our Farmers - 
Securing your Fertilisers 
Suggest you visit the 
following web site - 
www.secureyourfertiliser.g
ov.uk  

On our Bikes  

In future donôt be surprised if 
you see either myself or PC 
Jacklyn Fenwick beating your 
Parish on a mountain bike.  
 

Below is a photograph of me 
taking delivery of my bike. 

Drugs  

By now you're probably 
aware of the closure order 
placed on a property in 
Railway Street, Langley Park. 
This was due to the ongoing 
drugs problems at the 
address. The magistrates' 
court ordered the property 
'closed' for 3 months in April. 
Over the past few months 
we've been involved in a 
number of warrants with 

relation to drugs in Langley 
Park. This has resulted in 
several arrests with enquiries 
ongoing. 

Off road Motor bikes  

Off-road motorbikes continue 
to be a problem, particularly 
in and around Park Drive. We 
have issued a number of 
warning notices and will 
continue to do so until the 
message gets through to 
those responsible. 

Summer security  

With the warmer weather it's 
easy to forget about home 

security, but traditionally 
the summer months 
mean an increase in 
burglary. By following 
some simple steps you 
can help to protect your 
home and belongings 
and still make the most of 
the summer 

At home  

If you're in your back 
garden make sure you 
keep doors and windows 
secure. Ensure that if you 

have a barbecue in your 
back garden that all 

windows and doors at the 
front of the house are locked 

Use strong locks on all 
external doors and easy to 
reach windows - such as 
those on the ground floor, 
above flat roofs or near 
drainpipes. 

Don't hang keys where they 
could easily be reached 
through a letterbox or window 
and never leave them on a 
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sideboard where they are 
visible 

Keep valuable items away 
from windows where they 
could be seen by passers-by. 
This includes home 
computers and television 
sets. 

Never leave garden 
equipment unattended, even 
for short periods of time 

Garages and sheds  

Try to keep your garage door 
open only for as long as is 
necessary. If thieves can see 
there is something worth 
stealing from a garage they 
could come back later and 
break in 

As with items in your home, 
valuables stored in either a 
shed or a garage should be 
marked with your postcode 
and house number so if they 
are stolen and recovered you 
can be traced and reunited 
with your property 

Large expensive equipment, 
like lawn mowers, should be 
fastened to something bulky. 
Alternatively, fit anchor posts 
attached to the floor to 
provide a fixed point for 
locking your belongings to 

I still have a small number of 
shed alarms available free of 
charge, contact me at 
Lanchester Police Office 

Vehicles  

Don't leave windows and 
roofs open on vehicles while 
they are unattended 

When leaving your vehicle 
make sure there is nothing on 
show  

If you have satellite 
navigation (SatNav) system in 
your car remove it when you 
leave your vehicle and wipe 
away sucker marks from your 
windscreen.  

Before going on  holiday  

If you're going on holiday use 
timer switches on radios and 
lamps to give the impression 
the property is occupied 

Don't make any significant 
changes to the exterior of 
your property. For example, if 
you never a shut your gate 
when you're at home, don't 
shut it when you go away.  

Make an arrangement with a 
trusted friend or neighbour to 
check on your home while 
you're away 

Look at your home through 
the eyes of a burglar. If you 
can get into your house 
without keys then so can a 
burglar 

Langley Park Youth Club  

Whilst on 'the beat' a number 
of youths ask me what can 
they do, where can they go to 
talk to their mates, play pool 
etc. I am hoping to put 
something in place, working 
with other organisations but I 
need YOUR HELP! 

Young people - What do you 
want to do? - motorbikes, 
football, rock climbing etc. 

Adults - Are you willing to 
volunteer a few hours of your 

time each week, fortnight to 
look after the youth club? - 
we can't do anything without 
responsible adults. 

Obviously this is at a very 
early stage but if I can get a 
list of possible volunteers and 
ideas then we'll have 
something to work with. 

Making contact  

We're always contactable on 
the 0845 6060365 number, I 
can be contacted on 
extension 664 4420 or via my 
fortnightly beat surgeries in 
the housing office on Thomas 
Street. My Streetsafe box, 
also in the housing office is 
ideal for leaving messages, 
anonymous reports etc. 

Beat Surgery dates  

13th and 27th July 
10th and 24th August 
  7th and 21st September 
12th and 26th October 
  9th and 23rd November 

Enjoy the sunshine, 

Steve - PCSO 6654 

  
In 2008 Ushaw will celebrate 
its second centenary, but its 
origins go a long way further 
back, to the period of the 
English Reformation and, in 
particular, to the reign of 
Queen Elizabeth I (1558-
1603).  Elizabethôs decrees 
outlawed the Catholic religion 
and came to be accepted by 
the majority of people.  A 
declining number resisted the 
changes, and continued to 
practise their religion in secret 

USHAW COLLEGE: A 

LONG HISTORY 
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despite increasing fines, 
imprisonment and even 
death.  Some escaped 
abroad to prepare for the day 
when the Queen would be 
deposed and the Catholic 
Church restored. 
 
Among these was William 
Allen, who founded a college 
at Douai, closely associated 
with the university there, with 
the express intention of 
providing education on a 
Catholic basis, and supplying 
priests to England to minister 
to the hard-pressed Catholics 
there. Within ten years it had 
trained 100 priests for the 
English mission and by the 
time Elizabeth died in 1603 
that number had increased to 
nearly 500.  They had to 
enter England in secret, as 
it was a treasonable 
offence for them to arrive 
as priests and to say 
Mass. It is thought that 
122 of the men from Douai 
College paid the price for 
treason, which was death 
by hanging. Several of 
these made their way to 
the north of England: 
locally John Boste was 
captured at Waterhouses 
in 1593. He was 
condemned at Durham 
and executed at Dryburn. 
 
War between Britain and 
France and the outbreak of 
the French Revolution meant 
difficult times for the College, 
and ultimately its closure at 
Douai. Many of the students 
dispersed, and when all 
British property was 
confiscated those remaining 
were imprisoned by officers of 
the revolution in 1793, and 
not released until 1795, when 
they were deported to 

England. Steps had already 
been taken to accommodate 
the students who had come 
away from Douai.  Some 
were offered hospitality at Old 
Hall Academy, near Ware in 
Hertfordshire, and in the north 
Bishop William Gibson 
brought some of his students 
to Tudhoe Academy near 
Durham. 
 
A few months later Gibson 
leased Pontop Hall, and 
shortly afterwards transferred 
the College to Crook Hall 
near present day Consett 
which they occupied in 
October 1794. The search for 
a permanent home continued, 
and by 1799 the decision had 
been taken to buy land and 
purpose-build a new College. 

A local landowner at Esh, Sir 
Edward Smythe, a devout 
Catholic, agreed to sell part of 
his estate on Ushaw Moor, 
including the hamlet of 
Ushaw. The transaction with 
him was completed in 
December 1799, but it was 
still another five years before 
the Bishop had sufficient 
backing from his clergy to be 
able to order work to start on 
the building in 1804.  Severe 
shortage of funds meant that 
building took another four 

years until on the 19th July 
1808 the first few students 
were able to walk the eight 
miles from Crook Hall to their 
new College at Ushaw.* 
 
The original estate of Ushaw 
covered some 400 acres, and 
included the hamlet of 
Ushaw, a scattering of 
buildings along the roadside 
from the junction at the 
College Farm towards 
Bearpark. The hamlet 
included a local bakehouse, 
where people could bring 
their bread to be baked, and 
an inn known as the Black 
Horse. These have long since 
disappeared: the last 
remaining building from those 
times is the small cottage at 
the west side of the farm. The 

other buildings were 
thought to have been 
small cottages, with 
associated allotments 
where subsistence 
farming was carried 
out. Much of the land 
would have been open 
moor, and the more 
modern settlements of 
Bearpark, Ushaw Moor 
and Langley Park had 
not yet come into 
being.  
 

From the outset the College 
had to provide for itself and 
began some more intensive 
agriculture around the site, 
employing local people for the 
work, and using some of the 
buildings at the hamlet site. 
This site was later developed 
into the College Farm, which 
was designed to assist the 
delivery of all the produce 
needed to sustain the 
growing community.  
 

 

1799 map of Ushaw 
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Local people were also 
employed in the quarry 
behind the Board Inn at Hill 
Top, which supplied most of 
the stone used to build the 
College and which continued 
in use until 1960, when the 
last major building 
programme took place. The 
village of Hill Top grew with 
the College, providing 
accommodation for 
those who worked 
here, and also some 
workshop space: tailors 
and shoemakers used 
to work there supplying 
directly to the College 
community. Old 
Ordnance Survey 
maps show that there 
were at least 30 
houses in Hill Top, but 

very few of these 
remain. Hill Top was 

also the site of a coal mine 
supplying the College and 
local people. Coal was used 
for heating, and from the 
1830ôs until the 1920ôs for the 
generation of gas for lighting, 
at a plant sited in the aptly 
known ñGas Houseò to the 
north east of the College.  A 
windmill for the grinding of 
corn and animal feed was 
constructed on the ridge to 
the west of the College, which 
worked until the 1850ôs, when 
it was replaced by a steam 
mill at the College farm.  
 
As the buildings and 
community grew, more and 
more people were employed: 
the College could almost be 
considered as a village in 
itself, with over 400 students, 
45 teaching staff, and all the 
support staff needed to keep 
the College running and 
growing. There were farm 
workers, building staff, 

domestic and kitchen staff, 
gardeners, tailors, porters, 
just about every trade 
imaginable to support the 
community. There were 
certainly butchers and 
bakers, and even a 
candlestick maker: one of our 
gas fitters made candle 
stands for the chapels in the 
late 1800ôs.  

Many families have been 
linked with the college for 
generations, and some of 
their descendants are still 
associated with us. Members 
of the Dixon, Towns, and 
Goundry families can trace 
their ancestors back through 
decades at Ushaw, Hill Top 
and the surrounding villages. 
 
The College is not now the 
500-people community 
remembered from past years, 
and it is no longer necessary 
to supply all we need from the 
land around us. The heart of 
Ushaw is still the permanent 
Seminary community, and a 
broadening audience in 
conference and other visitors 
to the College contribute 
significantly to the 
atmosphere here.  
 
Within some of the 
celebrations of our 200th 
anniversary in 2008, we 

would like to welcome the 
local community to the 
college, as so many of you 
are in some way part of 
Ushaw, or may like to see 
more of it. Information will be 
available on our website: 
www.ushaw.ac.uk , and if 
you want to receive 
information directly about the 
bicentenary, please send us 

an email to 
bicentenary@ushaw
.ac.uk .  
 
* As part of the 
celebrations, some of 
our past students and 
community hope to 
retrace the walk from 
Crook Hall to Ushaw 
on 19th July 2008.  
 

Peter Seed, Director 
of Estates and 

Facilities  

My name is Bryan Walker 
and I have taken over from 
Alan Tubman as 
Neighbourhood Manager at 
Langley Park. Alan has taken 
over duties at Consett and 
Moorside.  
 
I expect to be in this position 
until the completion of the 
Housing Services Review, 
when we will know the new 
structure. This has been 
targeted to be completed and 
in operation by the Autumn.  
 
Tenants views are welcome 
in the review process, and as 
Esh doesn't have a Residents 
Association to feedback 
comments, any Tenants can 
contact Eric Appleby, 
Principal Neighbourhood 
Manager, in writing, at the 

1860 Map of Ushaw 

DERWENTSIDE DISTRICT 
COUNCIL NEWS  
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TIPS TO AVOID IDENTITY 

FRAUD ï PART 2 

 

Front Street Office in Stanley, 
or by telephone on 01207 
218535, to express any 
comments or opinions they 
might have on what service or 
improvements they would like 
to see.  
 
Earlier this year Derwentside 
Homes sent every tenant two 
copies of their new Tenancy 
Agreement. One to sign and 
return to us, and one to keep 
themselves. There is still a 
number of Tenants who have 
not returned a copy. It would 
be appreciated if Tenants 
could check, and if they have 
not yet returned one, could 
they please do so as soon as 
possible.  
 
Bryan Walker 
Neighbourhood Manager 
Tel. 01207 218622 or 0191 
3735467 
Fax.01207 218620 or 0191 
3737423 
b.walker@derwentsidehom
es.co.uk  

Will all Newcastle United and 
Middlesbrough fans miss out 
the next few paragraphs in 
the interest of harmony in the 
Parish. 
  
What a night, a full 
house, a sense of 
occasion and Niall 
Quinn speaking 
passionately about 
Sunderland Football 
Club. It was well 
worth the 2 hour 
wait to hear the new 
Chairman setting 
out his business 
plan for the Club, 
sharing fascinating 
anecdotes on some 

well known (and perhaps not 
so well known) players and 
then making that vital draw 
for the winning raffle tickets.  
  
Thank you Niall for sparing 
the time to talk to your loyal 
Langley Park Branch (and 
others) and for donating the 
signed shirt (achieving a 
higher price than could have 
been expected on eBay). It 
was fairly obvious from the 
deafening round of applause 
at the end of Niallôs 
presentation that the big man 
is shaping up to be a model 
ambassador for his Club.   
  
Good luck to Sunderland, 
Middlesbrough and 
Newcastle in 2007/08 and to 
all the teams supported by 
our readers. 

 
In the March 2007 edition of 
Esh Leaves listed a range of 
tips to help keep your identity 
safe. We had intended to 
continue on the theme of The 
warning signs of identity 
theft and fraud.   Due to the 
large number of articles, and 
adverts received for this 

edition, we will have to hold 
over Part 2 until the 
November 2007 edition of 
Esh Leaves. If you canôt wait 
until then why not visit 
www.cardwatch.org.uk  
where you will find some 
more useful information on 
credit cards. 

 
 
 
R. L. Wellborn, Eng. Tech; L. 
C. G. I.; M. I. P. H. E.; R. P., 
Langley Park Care Home. 
  
I have been asked if I would 
give a little of my life story.  I 
was born in 1915 to a working 
class family.  I had a good 
mother and father who taught 
us to respect the older 
generation. 
  
We lived in the Gosforth 
district of Newcastle.  I 
entered Coxlodge Elementary 
School at the age of four and 
a half years odd, it was about 
a mile from where I lived and 
I walked this four times a day, 
to and from school. 
 
Physical punishment was 
allowed in those days, the 
cane was liberally used, step 
a little out of line, or be slow 
at picking things up and you 
got three of the best caning 
on each hand.  I was slow at 
picking up what the teacher 
said, therefore I had the 

AN EVENING WITH 

NIALL QUINN  

 

Niall Quinn speaking at the Langley Park 
branch of the Sunderland supporters club 

MEMORIES OF A 
MASTER PLUMBER  



Esh Leaves Page 7 July 2007 

 

 
R. L. Wellborn receiving the Master Plumbers Certificate 

 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
AT UNIVERSITY 
HOSPITAL 

 necessary punishment. 
  
We had no calculators, all 
calculations were mentally 
done, we had to make our 
brain do the work. At the 
age of fourteen years I left 
school, which was the age 
then to leave school.  I got 
a job as an errand boy at 
a chemistôs shop 
delivering to customers, 
this I did until I was 
sixteen. 
  
I wanted to be a sea 
going engineer like my 
oldest brother George, but 
the shipyards were paying 
people off, therefore I got 
the next best thing as an 
apprentice plumber. 
  
The plumber I was serving 
my apprenticeship with, in our 
lunchtime or any spare 
moment, taught me how to do 
technical scale drawings.  I 
think he must have attended 
college, but he never said, 
one way or the other. 
  
I finished my apprenticeship 
at 21 years of age.  I worked 
on building sites carrying out 
the work of my trade.  In 1938 
I got work with the Newcastle 
Breweries, before it was 
taken over and named the 
Scottish and Newcastle 
Breweries, as a plumber. 
  
This is the first part of my 
history as a plumber, war was 
declared in 1939 and being 
on R.N.V.R. rating I was 
mobilised into the Royal 
Navy. 
 The first ship I was on was 
the (AMC) Armed Merchant 
Cruiser Ausoria, being a 
plumber I worked with the 
merchant Navy Plumber, this 

I did for a year before being 
drafted back to barracks. 
  
It was a fortnight there then I 
was drafted to HMS Kellet, 
Navy minesweeper.  I served 
for two years with her then 
was sent back to barracks to 
sit a Seamans Torpedomans 
course.  This in the Navy is 
the electrician branch.  I was 
then drafted to submarine 
service which I did for about 
three years before being 
demobilised back to civilian 
life. 
  
Having been in the Electrician 
Branch in the Navy, I asked 
the Head Brewer if I could go 
back as an electrician, this he 
said I could do, but said as 
they were wanting a 
chargehand plumber, would I 
consider going back to my old 
trade, this I said I would, and 
was reinstated as such. 
  
I worked my way up to 
Plumbing Supervisor, then to 
Plumbing Consultant and 
worked with the Development 
Engineers Department 

advising on the design and 
detailed scale drawing of 
services for estimation to 
contractors. 
  
I hold a Master Plumbers 
Certificate presented to me 
by the President of the 
Institute of Plumbing and 
Heating Engineers. 
  
I hope this will be of interest 
to you. 
  
R. L. Wellborn 
We currently have volunteer 

vacancies for mornings, 
afternoons, evenings and 
weekends in the retail and 
coffee shops. 
 
If you are interested please 
contact: 
WRVS national volunteer 
recruitment line on:  
0845 601 4670 
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Photograph of one of the Community Groups 

We are 
pleased to 
announce 
that we 
have been 
successful 
in gaining funding £20,000 
from the Northern Rock 
Foundation this is to provide 
a community Capacity 
Worker for 2 extra hours per 
week for April 2007 ï March 
2008, the 9 hours per week 
from April 2008 ï March 
2010.  This is really useful as 
the Coalfields Regeneration 
Trust funding for the 
Community Capacity Worker 
runs out in March 2008 and 
this will not only provide some 
continuity, but will also act as 
a basis to apply for further 
funds to help Esh Ward 
Community. 
 
Because of this EQUaL have 
recently been doing 
some hard thinking 
and talking and 
listening to people 
and community 
groups to make sure 
that we are working in 
best way possible to 
support the 
community of Esh 
Ward.   
 
Some work was done 
on what the role of 
the Community 
Capacity Worker should be ï 
supporting the development 
of community groups, 
capacity building within the 
groups, especially new 
groups, helping people to 
acquire skills to use in the 
community and acting as a 

signpost to get more 
information or help.   
 
The Community Day 
complemented this by getting 
your views through 
community groups, on what 
should happen in Esh Ward 
in the future.  There 
were approximately 20 
people from about 10 
groups.  The facilitator, 
Wilf Richards, made 
the morning enjoyable, 
interesting, informative 
ï people found out 
about groups they did 
not know existed ï 
productive, and fun, 
but there was also a 
lot of hard work 
involved too.  The 
outcome so far, is that a 
report has been produced 
which is being circulated to all 
invited community groups.  If 
you would like a copy or 
further copies they can be 
obtained from Karen ï details 
at the end. 

Karenôs Quote 
ñI have been to a few 
Community Groupôs meetings 
and given talks, but this was 
great to get representatives 
from so many groups 
together and be able to listen 
and gain more understanding 

of what people want.  Iôm 
looking forward to getting 
round a few more groups, if 
anyone would like me to 
come along to their meetings 
to chat, update them, or to 
ask me questions Iôd be really 
happy to hear from them.ò 

Mining Memories  
 
Congratulations to this new 
group for putting on such a 
comprehensive and 
interesting exhibition, and 
taking it to Langley Park 
Primary School for the 

children to get some hands 
on experience of the 
equipment, some idea of 
what it would be like to be 
a miner, and being able to 
link their work and learning 
to their heritage. 
 
See also the centre pages. 
 
Nature Reserve  
 
Some planting of new 
shrubs and plants has 
been going on this spring, 

with more to come ï watch 
out for notices and details on 
the website. 
 
Community IT  
  
The roof might have been 
leaking but the new 

 
Photograph of one of the Community Groups 
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Anne Davison, Rosemary Laxton 

and Joe Armstrong 

Group Name  Project  Amount  

Quebec & Dist. Village Hall Assoc. Replacement Guttering £1000.00 

Langley Park & Dist. Community Assoc. Set up costs for Toddler Group £2000.00 

Langley Park Bowling Club New Roofing on storage shed £1400.00 

Langley Park Miners Welfare Institute Environmental Project £2154.00 

Langley Park Angling Association Environmental Improvements £  320.15 

EQUaL Partnership Stationery £    79.85 

Total   £6954.00 

 

equipment is up to scratch.  
With faster equipment and 
new software itôs much more 
fun.  You can Skype too ï 
Whatôs Skype I hear ï its 
brilliant ï talk and see your 
friends and family over the 
internet wherever they are, as 
long as they have Broadband 
or equivalent and can 
download Skype ï 
demonstrations can be 
arranged.  Contact Karen or 
come to one of the sessions:  
Monday 2 ï 4pm, 
Wednesday  2 ï 4pm or 
Friday 5 ï 7pm. 
 
Eve Spirit & Health the new 
womenôs holistic, any age, 
health group are having a 
meeting on the Saturday the 
23rd June, between 2.00 and 
4.00pm, come along and find 
out what itôs all about, or 
contact Karen. 
 
With the summer coming 
soon the Youth Workers, 
Louise and Laura have been 
busy with the young people 
helping them to access funds 
to do activities and trips over 
the summer period.  They are 
also able to provide 
information on sexual health 
and relationships. 
 
Esh Leaves ï SRB 
Community Resource fund  
 
We are pleased to announce 
the allocation of the SRB 
Community Resource Fund: 
 
Grant Allocation  

AGM 
 
We also held our Annual 
General Meeting, a 
successful event at which an 
update on the Library 
situation was provided by 
Anne Davison, Rosemary 
Laxton and Joe Armstrong, 
our thanks to them, please 
see separate section on the 
Library update.   

Richard Bowyer also provided 
a report on the current 
situation regarding the Sir 
Bobby Robson Park, with a 
supplemental very up to date 
and positive report from John 
Congleton who informed us 
that progress was being 
made on supplying the 
information needed for the 
lease to the solicitors from the 
Langley Park Sports and 
Social Club.  Thank you 
Richard and John. 
 

Langley Park Library  
Update  
 
At EQUaLôs AGM on the 17th 
May 2007 we were lucky to 
have Anne Davison, 
Divisional Manager, North 

Adult and Community 
Services Libraries Learning 
and Culture, together with 
Rosemary Laxton, Head of 
libraries Learning and 
Culture, and Councillor Joe 
Armstrong to speak, they 
provided an update on the 
current position of the Library 
in Langley Park. 
 
There has been a lot of 
background work undertaken 
to make the progress to date, 
a Service Level Agreement 
has been worked out that will 
be between the community 
and Durham County Council 
taking into account CISWO 
(Coal Industry Social Welfare 
Organisation) conditions. See 
further details on 
www.equal.vcip.org.uk or 
contact Karen on 0787 943 
5422 
 
Further investigations have 
been undertaken into the 
fabric of the building and the 
increasing costs necessary to 
bring it up to standard. A bid 
to the Big Lottery was made 
by the County Council in 
March 2007 with a proposed 
£180,000 for this project the 
result is due September 
2007. This funding, together 
with the £320,000 already 
allocated, could become 
available to start work in 
March 2008.  However, 
without the Lottery Funding 
there are not enough funds to 
provide the facility at the 
ñTuteò and alternatives would 
need to be investigated. 

 
Karen Gibson 
EQUaLôs Community 
Capacity Worker 
Tel: 0787 943 5422 
equal@vcip.org.uk  

www.equal.vcip.org.uk 

http://www.equal.vcip.org.uk/
mailto:equal@vcip.org.uk
http://www.equal.vcip.org.uk/
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Football Coaching and Activities  
at 

Langley Park Sports and Social Club 
 

Simply sport on behalf of the Langley Park Sunderland Supporters will be 
running a weeklong programme of Football coaching & activities 

 

Monday 6
th
 August to Friday 10

th
 August 

 

Sessions will run from (arrive 9:30) 10am to 3pm and will be open to boys & 
girls of age group 4-13 years 

 

Cost 
1 day £11, 2 days £14, 3 days £16, 4 days £18, 5 days £20 

 

Applications available from 
JOHN TURNOCK 

12 NETHERTO CLOSE 
LANGLEY PARK 

DURHAM 
DH7 9FB 

Tel: 07791675241 
Turnocj@aol.com 

 

Cheques made payable to J. Turnock 
All monies paid are non refundable 

 

Please bring packed lunches for the course, Splits can provide one for a charge 
of £1.80 please contact Lynsey direct.  Courses will be outdoors all participants 
should bring suitable clothing and where rain is forecast a change of clothing.  

Appropriate footware & shin pads may be necessary. 
 

Each Child attending will be presented with a shoe/football boot bag 

A NEW ñTRUSTò 
RECREATION GROUND  
 

 
4 young residents enjoy the old Recreation Ground 

A new Trust has recently 
been registered by the 
Charity Commission to look 
after the old Recreation 
Ground in Langley Park and 
hopefully attract funding for 
the site not previously 
available to the Parish 
Council. So far grants have 
been obtained from 
Derwentside District Council 
(Community Resource Fund), 
The DôOyly Charitable Trust 
andé. 

Breathing Place for 
Langley Park    
 
 
 
 
 
Yipeeeee!!!  Whow!!  
Yahoo!!  Were three of the 
comments from members of 
EQUaL, Esh Quebec Ushaw 
and Langley Parkôs 
community partnership when 
told that following their hard 
work £10,000 had been 
awarded to the Langley Park 
Miners Welfare Institute and 
Recreation Ground Charity 
from the Big Lottery Fund to 
turn the ñOld Recò into a 
Breathing Place for the whole 
community. 
 
Work can now start on 
erecting a fence to keep out 
motor bikes and 4 x 4 
vehicles which are ruining the 
rare lowland heather, clearing 
the ancient footpath and other 
work that will mean that local 
residents and the whole 
community will be able to 
safely enjoy this lovely site 
which will become a haven, a 

Breathing Place, 
for wild life, plants 
and people. 
Comments from 
the youngsters on 
the right: 
 
ñWe want to keep 
the Winnie 
Bushes, all the 
kids play here, 
hide and seek, 
climbing trees, we 
hide in the 
heather and the 
dogs come and find us. 
I jumped out of a tree and got 
a nail, which was attached to 
a huge piece of wood, stuck 
in my elbow; so we want to 
be able to play but more 
safely without the dumping 
and rubbish. 
 
A dog walking parent said 
ñItôs a great natural place for 
the kids to play, you know 
where they are and where 

theyôre not, but it will be so 
much better if, with this 
money, access for motor 
bikes and dumping can be 
stoppedò  
 
Quote from EPC  Chairman  
Alan Mollon    
 
"Itôs good news about the 
funding for a worthwhile 
project when the work is 
complete the people of 

 

mailto:Turnocj@aol.com

